RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 27TH MARCH, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: K.A. Clare,

793 3009)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 13th March, 2001, be approved.



	2.
	A Corporate, Strategic and Operational Approach to Recycling.

(Contact: W. Priestley, 

793 2060)
	Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Environmental Services, submitted a report on a corporate, strategic and operational approach to recycling. 

AGREED:  (1)      THAT the Council support the aims of the National Waste Strategy by adopting and undertaking, wherever practicable, recycling, composting and other waste minimisation practices within its own services, and thereby leads by example enabling it to spread these messages to the wider community, both public and business.

                    (2)      THAT the Corporate Environmental Task Group be charged with monitoring Directorates recycling performance, via the production of a quarterly report based on Directorates' returns. 

                    (3)     THAT a small group of officers be established to examine, and report to Members on the implementation of, Council policies in respect of recycling.



	3.
	Local Authority Social Services - Welfare to Work for Disabled People

(Contact: G. Rowe,

793 2220) 


	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report in respect of the Social Services Inspectorate's inspection of the Council's provision for Welfare to Work for Disabled People.

Mrs. J. Booth, and Mr. W. Rydell, of the Inspectorate, presented the inspection report.

AGREED:      THAT the report be noted; and that an action plan be developed and reported to Cabinet in respect of Welfare to Work for Disabled People.



	4.
	Schools Green Paper - Building on Success

(Contact: M. Carriline

856 9751)


	The Director of Education and Leisure made a presentation on the Schools Green Paper "Building on Success.”

AGREED:       THAT the information be noted.



	5.
	Silverdale Primary School

(Contact: A. Hillerton

743 4242)
	Councillor Edmund Sheehy, Deputy Lead Member for Education, submitted a report on the decision of the Governors of Silverdale Primary School to request the closure that School, with effect from 31st August, 2001.

The Director of Education and Leisure (a) commented on the new initiative for improving school buildings as announced by the Schools Minister, and (b) drew attention to the current situation regarding school pupil numbers, with particular reference to school places in the City.

AGREED:
THAT the abovementioned request be supported; and that proposals be forwarded to the School Organisation Committee, accordingly.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL) 



	6.
	Enforcement and Prosecution Policy

(Contact : R. Pennington,

793 2109) 
	A joint report of the Directors of Corporate and Environmental Services was submitted in respect of the introduction of an Enforcement and Prosecution Policy.

AGREED:     THAT the Enforcement and Prosecution Policy of the Environmental Services Directorate, as attached, be endorsed; and that the Policy be adopted as a model for all Directorates which have enforcement responsibilities.



	7.
	Events Programme, 2001/02

(Contact : D. Heyes,

736 9448)
	Councillor Mann, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a report on the Arts and Leisure Events Programme for 2001/02.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the proposed configuration of the Events budget for 2001/02, and the proposed arrangements for providing support to community led festivals and events, be approved. 



(2) THAT the Chief Executive and the Director of Education and Leisure submit a joint report providing details of larger and prestigious events, which will be supported by Council resources during 2001/02.

                        (3)  THAT Mr. D. Heyes (Education and Leisure Directorate) who will be leaving the Authority shortly, be thanked for his services to the Council.

(THE DECISION IN (1) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	8.
	Relocation of the Education and Leisure Directorate

(Contact : M. Sykes, 

793 3600)
	A joint report of several Directors was submitted in respect of the proposed relocation of the Education and Leisure Directorate to the AMEC  Building, Pendlebury Road, Swinton.

AGREED:
THAT the terms and conditions for the lease of the AMEC Building, Pendlebury Road, Swinton, as contained in the report, be approved; and that approval be given for the disposal of the Chapel Street Education Offices and Vulcan House, following the Education and Leisure Directorates relocation.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	9.
	Exclusions and Alternative Education Provision

(Contact: L. Taylor, 

837 1746)
	The Director of Education and Leisure, submitted a report that provided an overview of the numbers and circumstances relating to pupil exclusions in the City. 

AGREED:      THAT the report be noted.




http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM030401.DOC

